
GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights and Friends,  
 
 

Happy Easter to you and your family’s from all the officers of Holy Rosary Council. 
 
 
Fish Fry season is coming to an end with only one event remaining.  It is definitely like running a marathon to work 
through the 6 weeks of Lent.  If anything I hope it helped us all grow closer in the spirt of brotherhood as we work  
to raise fund for our parish youth groups and Special Olympians. 
 
 
I would like to thank our guys that were out there braving the wind, cold and sometimes rain to bring us a hot fish 
and tater tots.  I would also like to thank our kitchen crew, servers, bartenders and door workers.  None of it could 
happen without all the great volunteers.  A special thank you to Sam Marsillo for the fantastic job he did recruiting 
those volunteers.  Lastly a thank you to our Ladies Auxiliary for those delicious treats for dessert.  
 
 
Gentlemen as most of you know over the last couple years we have lost several very active members in our Council.  
These gentlemen were also active in our Assembly. The Assembly is really in need of some our younger members 
who are third degree to take the next step and take the 4th degree.  The 4th degree is the very visible arm of the 
Knights of Columbus taking part in parades, confirmation ceremonies, installing new pastors at our parishes and   
performing honor guard at Sir Brother Knight’s wakes and funerals.  We also participate in ceremonies for Special 
Olympics and raise funds for Veterans groups.  If not you?  Then who will perform this great service of the Knights? 
If interested in joining the 4th degree and becoming a member of the Elizabeth Ann Seton Assembly #2410, please 
contact Dean Sordyl at ssrvs@aol.com or call at 847-394-3307.   
 
 

Vivat Jesus 
Brian Marier – Grand Knight  
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Deputy Grand Knight’s Report       

Hello Brother Knights & All, 
 
Just a few things — 
 
          Charity Request's 
 
        1.    Journeys-The Road Home  - We donated $100.00 to them for their general needs fund. Requested by Mark 
Stastny 
        2.   Development Assistance Ministry - St. Edna’s - We donated $200.00, this is for Habitat for Humanity for  
families in need.   Requested by Tarry Hoskins. 
 
Remember if you have any requests please get them in as soon as you can to them approved.  Fill out the form and leave it 
in my box, or call me at 630-329-3508, or email me at golfcraze1@hotmail.com. 
 
Also please remember to come on out on Fridays for our great fish fry. We have a great menu Fish, Tater Tots, Cole Slaw, 
Corn Bread , Mostaccioli, and Italian Bread. 
 
The Ladies Auxillary also has a free will sweet table which means you put what you want in for the sweets. There are no 
prices on these baked items with all types of bake goods to choose from. 
 
"WHAT BETTER WAY TO SUPPORT THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS" BUT ALSO WHAT BETTER WAY TO 
SUPPORT YOUR CHRUCH" REMEMBER THE PROCEEDS GO TO A WORTHY CAUSE. 
 
The schedule is every Friday except Good Friday.  Every week is a different Church. 
                   Pricing is as follows — (DOORS OPEN 530 PM AND RUN TO 8 PM) 
                   Adults $10.00, Children 5.00, Children under 3, free. Tell your friends, neighbors, families and anyone you can 
think of.  
                   Remember— no mess, no dishes, you eat, we clean up and Mom is happy............ 
 
Remember also the new and fresh looking hall we have that is for rent for your special event. What a better place to have 
your party with us! Come on out and check out the new look of our hall. 
 
May God Bless you and Yours, 
 
Thomas W. Reed 
Deputy Grand Knight 

Warden’s Report  
 
Recruit a new member and “Make a Difference” to our council.  Reminder, we have a 1st degree scheduled for Thursday 
April 6th at 7:00PM prior to our normal Business Meeting.   
 
The degree team is always in need of 3rd degree members in good standing. We need back up members for each position to 
be available to perform the ceremony. If you are interested in joining the team please contact a member of the degree team.  
 
Warden,  
Bob Amend 

 
 

 
 



Chaplain’s Report 
 

 
 

 
By the time this goes to press we can very well be into the Octave of Easter. The 
term “Octave of Easter” refers either to the eight-day period (Octave) in Easter-
tide that starts on Easter Sunday and runs until the Sunday following Easter, in-
clusive; or it may refer only to that Sunday after Easter, the Octave Day of Easter 
(often known as Low Sunday, particularly in the Anglican Communion). That 
Sunday is also known historically as St. Thomas Sunday (especially among Eastern 
Christians), Quasimodo Sunday and Quasimodogeniti. Since 1970 Low Sunday has 
been officially known as the Second Sunday of Easter (referring to the Easter sea-
son) in the Roman Catholic Church and on 30 April 2000, it was also designated 
as Divine Mercy Sunday by Pope John Paul  
 
With Easter now passed we embark on the season of Ordinary Time. And While 
“Ordinary” can mean plain or mundane, for the Catholic Church, Ordinary time 
is the time on the church’s (liturgical) calendar that does not encompass the other 
seasons of the church year such as Advent and Lent. It is however, a time for us 
to focus on God's movement, rhythms and presence in the ordinary seasons of 
our individual lives. Throughout Lent we observed the practices of Prayer, Fast-
ing and Alms Giving and, as we have learned, all three are important for both our 

spiritual growth and well-being as well as for the well-being of our brothers and sisters. 
 
Let us continue, in this season of Ordinary time, to exercise our spiritual lives by continuing to grow stronger in our prayer 
life, healthier in our fasting and more generous and compassionate in our alms giving. 
 

Peace and Blessings to All 
 

Deacon Joseph Yannotta 

 

 
 

 

 

 Chancellor’s Report 
 

Enjoy seeing the NCAA championship Basketball game at the hall with your brother Knights. Cost $10.00 includes snacks 
drinks and  food on April 3rd. 

At our April 20th Social meeting hear Ms Candis Hall-Merritt from Perseverance Ministries discussing a program dealing 
with teen problems including bullying sexual Concerns and other problems. 

Thank you,                                                                                                                                                                                                               
Henry 



Building Corporation 
 

Gentlemen: 
 

We are at a critical time for the life and future of the Hall. As the Director of Marketing for the Building 
Corp, I am asking each and everyone of us to take an active role to insure the future of the Hall. Most of 
our renters are Social Media savvy. They do research before booking a hall for their event. What is critical 
is that we, as members all of the Building Corp, help our ongoing efforts to "spread the word" of the ren-
ovation and our great facility. The easiest and best way to do this is via Facebook. If you are not familiar 
with Facebook or seem challenged as to how to use it to our benefit, we will be conducting an upcoming 
seminar to walk through the steps and get you on board. It is easy and it's help is quite necessary for the 
sustainability of the Hall.  

Stay tuned for more and thanks.  

Mark Stastny and the BC Officers... 

Field Agent Report 

What season are we in? It’s Tax Season!!  

By Pierre Zermatten-Field Agent 

 
Taxes, taxes, taxes!!  We are in the middle of tax season and you are probably in the process of preparing your 
2016 tax returns.  Are you aware that the Knights have IRA’s both Traditional and Roth? Even if you participate 
in a 401(k), 403(B), you can contribute up to $5,500 for 2016 ($6,500 if you’re age 50 or over). 

Long-term care expenses (nursing home, qualified home care, premiums on Long-Term Care Insurance) are 
deductible to the extent that you are itemizing on Medical Costs.  Call me to learn more.   

Pierre Zermatten 847-323-0914 or pierre.zermatten@kofc.org 

Ladies Auxiliary 

First Annual Ladies Auxiliary Meeting - Wednesday April 26 

 

Ladies Please join us at the KC Hall at 6:30 p.m. for an important meeting!  Knights, please pass 

this info to your lady and also help us update their email addresses.  Send email addresses to 

sanclark@sbcglobal.net.   

 

Questions - contact Sandy Clark at 847-894-0860. 



      Poker Night 
 

Poker Fund Raiser – April 15th          Supporting our Charities           No Experience Required 
 

 
 

Brothers, 
 
We have our first poker event of the year on Saturday, April 15th, and we're looking to fill the cashier spots.  No 
poker experience is necessary.  You only need to be able to count chips and count cash.  There is an afternoon 
shift from 2:00-6:30 and an evening shift from 6:30-11:00, but start and end times are flexible, and we're happy to 
have people sign up for partial shifts if they can only put in a couple of hours.  We like to have 4-5 cashiers for 
during the shifts so we have enough help during the busy times, and can take turns working during the slow peri-
ods.  Please consider whether you can help out for all or part of a shift.  This is the perfect opportunity if you’ve 
been saying to yourself, “Gee.  I ought to get more involved with the council.”  Put in a few hours and you’ll prob-
ably meet at chat with some Brother Knights that you didn’t know.  You can contact Scott Baxendale 
(baxendale99@yahoo.com) for the afternoon shift and Jeff Williams (jeff@bizstarters.com) for the evening shift to 
lets us know that you can help out. 

      Clearbrook Dinner Dance 
 
The Spring Clearbrook Dinner Dance will be held on May 5th. As usual, we will need the help of many Knights, 
Ladies Auxiliary members and students to serve our guests, help cleanup, socialize and dance, with our guests, to 
the after -dinner music. 
 
  Chuck is preparing his menu, Ralph has his Accordion tuned up, and all we need are 20 to 25 Knights and 
Ladies Auxiliary volunteers to give our friends from Clearbrook another memorable evening.  
 

Our guests will begin arriving at 5:45 PM. Any volunteers, who would like to greet and serve, should be at 
the hall by 5:15. We'll need a few volunteers to arrive at 4:45 to put the table clothes on. 

 
We will also need a few Knights to set up the tables and chairs after the business meeting on Thursday, 

May 4th. Your help, in this regard, will be greatly appreciated.  
 
Remember, the Spring Dinner Dance will be on Friday, May 5th. Volunteering makes us all feel 

good! ...When we show our guests a good time, they feel good Isn't that what it's all about? Plan to be there, you 
won't regret it! 

mailto:baxendale99@yahoo.com
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Seton Assembly 

 
 

ST. ELIZABETH ANN SETON Assembly #2410 
 
 

Announces its 8th Knight of Patriotism FUND RAISER DINNER/DANCE  
 
 

Sunday, May 21, 2017 4 PM to 10 PM 
St. Joseph the Worker’s Social Hall  

181 W. Dundee Road  
Wheeling, IL. 60090 

 
 

Event Benefiting:  
 
 

VNC Honor Flight of Northern and Western Illinois  
a 501(c)(3) charitable organization  

that annually sponsors a three-day Honor Flight to Washington, D.C.  
for our veterans without cost, to honor their service and sacrifices,  

with special visits to our nation’s war memorials. 
 
 

The evening features a buffet dinner, with your choice of Roast Sirloin of Beef or Chicken Breast Francese 
 
 

Cost: $50 per person, or $450 for table of ten  
Doors Open at 4 PM  

Festivities begin at 5 PM - Posting of the Colors Dinner immediately to follow  
Music and Dancing from 5:30-9 PM  

Live Auction at7 PM  
Silent Auction Tables Close at 9 PM 

 
 

For more information, contact:  
 

SK EDWARD JANAK, (847) 259-6108, MOUNT PROSPECT COUNCIL 6481  
SK ROBERT KOSCIELNIAK, (847) 840-1174, HOLY ROSARY COUNCIL 4483  

SK MICHAEL BRYSCAN, (847) 821-7650, OUR LADY OF THE GROVE COUNCIL 13448  
SK JOHN HEYDT, (708) 712-8975, REGINA COUNCIL 4837 

 
 
 

All are welcome. You don’t have to be a 4th degree member to attend.  



 

 

 

 
 

 

BEVERAGE ALCOHOL SELLERS & SERVERS  

EDUCATION AND TRAINING 

 
 

 
SATURDAY MAY 20, 2017  

 
 

   8:00AM-12:00PM 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4 Hour Training  

Program 

4483 Members 

No Cost 

Illinois Liquor  

Control 

Commission 

2017 

Licensed Course 

Physical Properties of  

Alcohol 

Prevention and  

Intervention 

State and Local Statutes 

DUI 

ID Techniques 

Dram Shop and Liability 

Coverage 

 

CLASS LOCATION 

 

KC HALL 

15 N. Hickory 
Arlington Heights, IL  

60004 
(847) 255-4483 



Remember in Prayer       
 

Let us keep all of the following in our Prayers 
 

Karen Balaskas    Ray & Gloria Check  Dick Clark         
Marilyn Dockus                Bob Gaudio      Don Hecht        
Ashyln Kiwala          John & Cathy Morrow     Paul Schmidt            
Dean Sordyl      Tony Sulla                           
                 
Please pray for the thousands of innocent babies who will be killed in the US, this month, by abor-
tions,  for our United States Military troops in harm’s way, the victims of natural disasters, peace and 
all deceased Knights and their families. 
  

TO BE ADDED OR DELETED FROM PRAYER LIST 
Contact Brother Deacon Joseph at jyannotta@comcast.net 

Remember All deceased Knights and their families 

      Remember our          
Deceased 

 
 

Joyce Cremius 
 

Tom Durand 
 

PGK Tom Lazzara 
 

PGK Al Eberhart     
 
 

"Please pray for those 
Knights, Ladies, Families 

and Friends who have 
passed before us."  

Produce Mobile 
 

Could you, a loved one or a friend use free produce and bread stuffs??  The Produce Mobile from the Chicago Food Depository is co-

ning back to St. Edna 2525 N. Arlington Heights Road Arlington Heights, IL 60004 on April 13, 2017.  Rain, snow or shine, our 
guests will be there. Will you be able to help? Produce and bread stuffs are available to our guests or anyone you may know who could 
use free food beginning around 9AM and finishing around 11:30AM or so.  Again, our guests do not need any form of ID. Volunteers 
are needed to get carts from the Jewel Store, empty the truck, sort the goods, bag and distribute the goods finally, clean up. Volunteers, 
dress for the weather!  

For more information or to volunteer, please contact Mark Stastny at 847-632-1630. Thank you.  

May 2017 Calendar of Events 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 
 

Squires Meeting 
6:30 P.M. 

 
 

3 4 
 

Business Meeting        
7:30PM 

5 
 

Clear Brook      
Dinner Dance 

5PM 

6 
 

7 8 9 
 

Seton Assembly  
 

 
 

10 
 

11 
 

Sword & Baldric 
7:30PM 

12 
 

13 

14 15 16 17 18 

May Crowning 

19 

 
20 
 

BASSET           
8am—Noon 

21 
Knight of         
Patriotism         
Veterans’s      
Fundraiser 

4PM—10PM 

22 23 
 

24 25 

Charity Meeting          
7:00 PM                    

Officers Meeting        
7:30 PM 

 

26 27 
 

28 29 
 

30 
 

Building Corporation 
Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 

31    
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April 2017 Calendar of Events 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

1 
 

2 3 
 

NCAA             
Championship 

Game 
5:00PM 

4 
 

Squires Meeting 
6:30 P.M. 

 
 

5 
 

6 
 

Business Meeting      
1st Degree        

7:30PM 

7 
 

Fish Fry 
 

8 

9 10 
 

11 
 

Seton Assembly  

 
 

12 
 

13 
 

Sword & Baldric 
7:30PM 

 

14 
 

Good Friday 

 

15 
 

Holy Saturday 
 

Poker 
 

16 
 

Easter Sunday 

17 18 
 

19 20 
 
 

21 
 

State Convention 

22 
 

State Convention 
 

23 
 

State Convention 

24 
 

25 
 

Building Corporation 
Meeting 

7630 P.M. 

26 
                          

Ladies Auxiliary 
Meeting  
6:30PM 

27 
 

Charity Meeting          
7:00 PM                    

Officers Meeting        
7:30 PM 

 
 

28 29 

30       


